
Dear Mosier Families, 4/4/23

We want to inform you of an incident reported this morning and of the steps taken to
ensure the ongoing safety of our students and staff. We want to make sure you have
accurate information and dispel any rumors you may have heard.

Early this morning, school administration received information of a potential safety
threat made on social media directed at a fellow staff member. Law enforcement was
immediately contacted and were able to quickly locate the individual at an off-campus
location.

Law enforcement did not place the school campus in a Lockdown or a Secure, as it was
determined that there was no immediate threat.

We appreciate students, staff, and parents reporting unusual or potentially unsafe
situations and I am proud of the work our students and staff are doing and have done in
regards to openly communicating with us when there are concerns.

We will continue with our scheduled expanded lockdown drill this week with our
community partners. Incidents such as these are a reminder of the importance of these
drills and why we diligently practice them each year.

When we conduct safety drills, we invite our local first responders to participate, giving
them first-hand knowledge of the school's layout and what to expect from staff and
students in the event of an emergency. They also provide us with feedback to enhance
our ability to keep students safe in the event of an emergency.

The safety of our students and staff is our number one priority, and we will continue to
be vigilant. Please feel free to call me at 541-478-3321 ext 7001 if you have any
questions.

Thank you,
Janet Carter
Executive Director


